
Rams Shut Out East 
Central Dauphin 41, CD East 0 

L ast Friday was 
HUGE. Huge 
crowd. Huge game. 

Huge rivalry. Each team 
did their share of trash-
talking prior to the game, 
but only one team could 
support it with plays on 
the field and points on the 
scoreboard: The Central 
Dauphin Rams. 
 After unsuccessful 
first possessions by both 
teams, East fumbles the 
ball and the Rams take 
over at East’s 30-yard line. 
Zayd Issah (1) brings CD 
to the 10-yard line to put 
the Rams in position for 
their first of many touch-
downs. A throw by LaVia 
(12) to Schnaars (10) puts 
CD ahead: CD 6, CD East 
0. 
 The Panthers run 
it back to the 50 on the 
punt return. Wierman (11) 
intercepts the ball at CD’s 
35-yard line: Rams take 

over. 
 Myers (88) made a 
huge play with an over-the-
head catch and holding off 
defenders for 10 yards. 
Next, Gigliotti (26) runs it 
in for a 13-yard touch-
down less than a minute 
into the 2nd quarter. Then 
Myers takes his turn in the 
end zone for a touchdown. 
Both of Brandes’s extra 
points are good; CD pulls 
ahead by 20 points. 
 The Panthers get 
the ball down to CD’s 17-
yard line, but with a big 
tackle by Fletcher (8) and 
Rowell (55) on 3rd down 
and an interception by 
Sweigard (44) at CD’s 6-
yard line, East never steps 
foot in the end zone.  
 CD’s defense was 
unstoppable, as usual, as 
Kirschner (37) sacks East’s 
QB on CD’s 23-yard line 
and Wierman makes his 
second interception at the 

36-yard line. The Rams 
makes their way to the 1-
yard line, then LaVia 
throws a pass for a CD 
touchdown to put the 
Rams up by 27 points with 
2 minutes left in the first 
half. Rajis (32), making his 
return to the turf, gets in 
on a tackle just before half-
time. 
 In the 3rd quarter, 
a LaVia to Schnaars touch-
down puts the Rams up by 
34 points. Seidu Issah (74) 
makes a sack at East’s 33-
yard line, then Sweigard 
forces East out of bounds 
to bring up a fourth down 
situation. A pass to Zayd 
Issah brings the Rams into 
Panther territory with 6:18 
left in the 3rd quarter. A 
30-yard pass by LaVia to 
Schnaars is CD’s last 
touchdown of the game. 
Brandes finalizes the score 
with his extra point: CD 
41, CD East 0. 
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